

District 32 GSR Meeting Minutes- Sept. 17, 2018

Members in attendance;

Linda K., Tony H. CPC, Rob M. GSR, Matt H. Zone Rep, Dave R. GSR, Todd T. GSR, Dylan S. Archives, Heather S. GSR, Greg D. GSR, Nic C. GSR, Troy O. GSR, Pete K. Treasurer, Jim R. DCM, Morgan Alt DCM, DeAnne F. Secretary. Jim H. Literature. Alan F. Area Alt Delegate

Jim R. DCM opened the meeting at 7:05pm with the Serenity Prayer.

Concept 9 was read

Tradition 9 was read

Birthdays Todd T. celebrated 6yrs, Jim R. celebrated 24 years!!

Secretary Report-DeAnne F. (August minutes taken by Dylan S.)

DeAnne read the meeting minutes from August 2018.

Motion was made to accept the minutes as read, seconded, all in favor.

DeAnne announced that next month, October 2018, will be her last month of rotation as a GSR. DeAnne's Alt GSR will be filling her position but has expressed that she does not wish to be District 32's secretary. Beginning November 2018, a new secretary will need to be voted in.

Treasurer report- Pete K

Starting balance 1295.57; Income 498.19; Expenses 441.14. Ending Balance 1352.62 minus prudent reserve of 1,000.00
Remaining balance 352.62

There was discussion about supplying Big Books to our local hospitals and the cost surrounding that. At the Area 72 assembly there will be a "Big Book" drive. Members attending the assembly can purchase Big Books to donate. Five cases of Big Books will be on site.

Accessibility chair needed.

Corrections- Chair?

Pete went to the corrections quarterly. Area 72 was asked for 240 Big Books for correction facilities in our Area. See Treasurer's report for information about the Assemblies Big Book drive.

Inter-Group/Zone rep Matt H.

Matt handed out Inter-Groups office manager's report to read.

Call Inter-Group between 10-6 to find out about phone openings. Phone calls can be accepted from your home! To find out about group openings to man the phones, please call 206-587-2838. Phone help is always needed at Inter-Group!!

Inter-Group's Website is up and running

Old schedules are available for free

Inter-Group NEEDS an Event Coordinator!!!

Discussing keeping the "Zone Rep" position or having all GSR's attend Inter-Group meetings.

Need 12th Step volunteers

Inter-Group is having an "Accessibility" fundraiser, more info to come.

Inter-Group is in need of Russian translators

Literature Report Jim H.

Jim went to the last Literature Quarterly and said there was a lot of good information. Jim again had a "pick a number" give away for a Big Book and "Experience, Strength and Hope" set. Thank You Jim!

Webmaster Aaron W.

Absent

CPC Tony H.

Tony has been busy keeping all of the Valley Cities locations stocked with literature.

Auburn Hospital reached out to Tony to see if members would accept 12th Step calls from their Mental Health facility. The answer was yes, but that members would be informed of where they would be going on the call.

Jim asked that Tony contact Greg, if the hospital was in any need for Big Books.

H&I Greg K.

Greg was not in attendance due to running a meeting at Telecare. AA meetings are being held at Telecare on Monday and Tuesday evenings at 7pm and Wednesdays at 7:30pm. If anyone is interested in helping out with the meetings at Telecare, please contact Greg as there is a background check that needs to be done.

Archivist -Dylan S.

Dylan has reserved a room at the South King Alano Club to hold the Archivist Quarterly on November 3rd from 9-3pm. There will be a potluck and Dylan is reaching out to members to help with set up and ALL are welcome to attend!

Bridging the Gap Chair??

PI Jessica S.

Absent

YPAA Chair Javier S.

Absent

Area 72 Alt Delegate.

Alan F, spoke to the group about the upcoming assembly and "Rights and Responsibilities".

"Right of Decision"- Bringing your groups conscience to vote, you also may need to be ready to make your own decision as motions may change, or a new idea brought up.

"Right of Participating"- Voting (Concept 3)

"Right of Authority"- Every responsibility has to have an authority (Concept 10)

Alan discussed the "3rd Legacy" (service "mentors") and what the 3rd Legacy Chair proposition is all about. Helping, guiding members in their new positions within the district or Area.

DCM report -Jim R.

Jim discussed the "discussion topic" that will be brought up at the Assembly regarding the name of the mailing for the newsletter. He urged members to do their best to remain focused and stay, as the night will get long, to get a vote done on this topic.

ALT DCM -Morgan D.

Morgan reminded members to keep sending him any change of group names, times or locations when they become aware of them, so Morgan can keep the meeting information up to date for our members.

Old Business

3rd Legacy Chair -discussion tabled.

District 32's proposed budget was given out, members are asked to bring it to their home groups for approval or discussion.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm with the Responsibility statement.